
Winterton TC 

18th September 2018 

 

• Dog bins 

We were contacted by a resident complaining about lack of dog bins in 

Winterton. There are 16 dog bins that are serviced by North Lincolnshire 

council throughout the town. Would it be possible for the Town Council to let 

us know how many dog bins they provide and service, so that we may go 

back to the resident with that information. 

• Planning 

• We have asked that PA/2018/1759 - Planning permission to erect 40 

dwellings (including 32 affordable dwellings) and associated access, open 

space and drainage infrastructure on land to the south of Coates Avenue, 

Winterton, be determined by the planning committee 

We have also asked the strategic planning officers that the land is removed 

from the local plan, when this is next considered in June 2019. 

• We have requested regular updates on the archaeological dig on the Keigar 

site off Cemetery Road and North Street. There has been some trespass 

and vandalism of the site and Keigar’s have secured the site to prevent this 

happening further. The Historic Environmental Officer meets on site on a 

weekly basis. 

 

• Leisure Consultation 

A leisure consultation held at Winterton Rangers was well attended. A good 

representation across all ages and abilities. The consultation responses will 

be looked at to see how the services can best be tailored to the service 

users’ request. 

• Bus Passes 
We are also pleased to report that the free bus pass for older and disabled 
residents has been protected in North Lincolnshire. To access the pass 
please visit www.northlincs.gov.uk/transport-and-streets/public-transport-
and-taxis/bus-passes-concessions/applying-for-a-pass/ or 01724 297460. 
We have asked that residents will be able to apply for the bus pass at 
Winterton Library. We will let you know as soon as this is possible. 
 

• Call Connect 
The call connect bus is being well used in the area. A new regular use by 
residents going to Marks and Spencer shopping park is proving popular.  

 

• Post 16 Student travel 
In addition the Post 16 Student travel pass has been protected again at £30 
for students attending colleges in North Lincolnshire We know that young 
people are sometimes late to register for courses at North Lincolnshire 
based colleges, however this does not mean you won’t be available to 
access the travel pass. Please register on www.northllincs.gov.uk to get 
your £30 bus pass. A good number of students from Winterton have already 
signed up. 
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